To:
Mayor McElyea, Vice Mayor Castro, Commissioner Anton, Commissioner Duke and Commissioner Grace

Through:
Robert Baldwin, City Manager

From:

Dominic Orlando, Director of Public Services



Colin Donnelly, Assistant City Manager

Date:

February 1, 2011

Subject:
SE 5th Avenue Traffic Calming Community Meeting

At the meeting of January 4, 2011, the City Commission requested an update on the progress of the SE Traffic Calming, SE Stormwater Drainage Project and Street Lighting and Sidewalk Master Plan.  The city manager later that week met with Dominic Orlando and me to formulate a specific action plan, which he subsequently relayed to the Commission.  The first component, the SE 5th Avenue Plan, included disseminating the plan to the Commission for comments, presenting the plan at a community meeting for input, and placing a report on the February 8th agenda for Commission approval.  We are reporting tonight on the outcome of the plan for your direction.    

The meeting was held at Frost Park on the evening of January 26, 2011 from 7:00 PM to 8:00 PM and was well attended, with at least 75 residents present.  Oscar Bello of the engineering firm Chen & Moore gave a short presentation of the draft report and its recommendations, and then the remainder of the hour was turned over to the residents for their input, which is as follows:

1. Installation of stop signs
2. Address speeding, more BSO enforcement
3. Installation of speed humps?
4. Paint double yellow line entire road, install no passing signs
5. Double fines for traffic infractions
6. Install cross walks from condos to linear park
7. Provide continuous safe bike path
8. Installation of medians at each end
At the conclusion of the meeting, there was a consensus to install medians at the north and south entrances to the street, install stop signs, paint double yellow lines, and install no passing signs. 
Mr. Ansbro, City Attorney advised that fines are set by state law, therefore the City could not set a double speeding fine for specific streets or zones as proposed in item 5 above.  Also, to increase safety regarding Item 1, install “stop sign ahead” signs.
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